
The Trinity Times May 2025 

Pastor’s Letter 

Greetings in Christ! 
 
By the time this newsletter is published, Easter celebrations will be in the review mirror.  However, I would like to take time 
and consider what we are really celebrating when we celebrate Easter.  For many in the church, it may seem as though we 
are celebrating the return of the great Christmas crowds.  The idea in some people’s minds may be, “we will have lots of 
people, so we need to put on the best show that we can to impress the masses.”  But this is not the reason we rightly go to 
the trouble of buying dozens of Easter lilies, changing our paraments, learning new bell and choral songs, etc.  Sure, it is a 
great feeling to have a worship space with standing room only.  But if we only celebrate the crowds, then eventually we will 
find that there is no reason to celebrate because the crowds inevitably wane over the years.  
 
Instead, we celebrate because the Christ, Jesus, is risen from the dead.  That’s right, He was completely, totally, 100% 
dead.  But He is such no longer.  This means that He really is who He claimed to be…the messiah….the savior…God 
Himself incarnate!  This also means that He came for the reason He claimed. He came to save you and me and all people 
from their sins.  Not only did He die on the cross and pay the cost for your sins and mine.  He also rose from the grave and 
conquered it too so that one day He can raise us from our graves as well.  On that day we will  share with Him in our bod-
ies and souls the perfection of the new heavens and earth.  This is the best reason to go all out and CELEBRATE…He is 
risen!  Indeed! 
 
Amen, 
PDS 



President’s Letter 

Greetings my fellow Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
 
We are entering the month of May which is the season of planting gardens and flowers, Confirmation, Mother’s Day, the 
end of another school term, Graduation ceremonies and……..Trinity’s semi-annual Voters’ Meeting!  Now you may be 
thinking to yourself that all these sound like fun and exciting things except for………….well you know!  Why would you 
want to spend another hour at Church in a meeting when the weather is nice and there are so many other things to do?  
Well, I will give you some reasons why attending will benefit you: 

At the May’s meeting you will hear from each of our Board Chairs on what they have been working on and what plans 
that they have for 2026. 

It’s an opportunity to spend time with the members of our Trinity family in fellowship and support each other in our mis-
sion of spreading the Gospel in our community. 

This is a great chance to ask questions of those in leadership positions.  Your participation is encouraged and wel-
come! 

This is another way for you to stay up to date on what is happening in YOUR church. 
You may hear of something that sparks your interest and moves you to become more involved in one of our ministries. 
Trinity’s constitution states “the congregation as a body, through the voting members, shall have supreme authority to 

administer and manage all of its internal and external affairs”.  Notice that it does not state “the Pastors” or “the 
Elders” or “the Board of Directors”.  Rather it is the “voting members”, with God’s guidance, that hold the power 
and authority to govern Trinity.  So, your presence is needed to ensure that Trinity remains on the right path. 

There will be food served!!!!  We all like to eat and the Board of Fellowship will be providing a light meal for us to en-
joy.  Who can pass up an invitation for lunch out!?? 

Please put Sunday May 18 at 11:45 in your calendar to join us!! 
The Board of Directors will be meeting on Tuesday May 27 at 7:00 to discuss the business of our Congregation.  Any 
member of Trinity is invited to attend.  If you have any questions or would like to learn more about our ministry, please 
reach out. 
Upcoming Events: 

Sunday May 4th – Confirmation 
Sunday May 18th – Voters’ Meeting 
Sunday June 29th – Faith*Feast*Fellowship 

In His Service, 
Mark Denney 



Board of Directors 
TUESDAY, MARCH 25, 2025  7:00 PM 

Meeting Minutes 
 
Present:  Mark Denney, Ron Romig, Pastor Nelson, Pastor Snyder, Jean Fluevog, Laura Gray. 
 
President Mark Denney called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Gray shared a devotion based on John 9.  A motion was made and 
seconded (Romig/Fluevog) to approve the agenda for the meeting with the addition of Third Quarter Mission Giving under 
New Business and also the minutes of the February BOD meeting as presented.  The motion passed 3-0. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Time and Talent Survey:  Mr. Denney reported the Board of Stewardship is planning to set up easels in the Narthex with in-
formation on opportunities for service that parishioners can volunteer to do.  They are also considering creating an online ver-
sion of opportunities for service. 
 
Electronic Messaging Center:  Mr. Romig reported he has not heard back from Ann at Young Sign Co. about an estimate for 
a sign that meets current size requirements.  He noted the sign at Frontier Community Credit Union is readable.  He will find 
out the size of it and forward the information to the board. 
 
Pictorial Directory:  Pastor Nelson is still working on setting up the pictorial directory and plans to send out information about 
it via Flocknote. 
 
Security System:  Pastor Snyder shared all the smoke detectors are now installed and the system is set up for external moni-
toring. 
 
BOD MEMBER UPDATES 
Pastor Nelson shared he baptized Violet Findeisen on Saturday.  The family is interested in Sunday School for the children.  
He has been following up with visitors in recent weeks.  The first communion classes will be completed in two weeks.  One 
student will receive First Communion on Maundy Thursday and the other on April 27.  Thursday March 27 he will set up the 
first Coffee Connect in the parking lot after school for the students and their families.   
 
Pastor Snyder shared he and Pastor Nelson continue to meet on Tuesdays.  He feels Pastor Nelson is making great connec-
tions with people. 
 
1st Vice President:  Mr. Romig shared the financials show a positive balance for both January and February.  This is often not 
the case in the first months of the year.  John Lange will provide financials to the boards each month.  The reception for the 
Stillian's went well and they were very appreciative.  Mr. Denney shared he received a notice from the IRS concerning Form 
945 for the end of tax year 2023.  He will ask the accountant to investigate it. 
 
2nd Vice President: Mr. Fluevog reported the Elders approved their goals for 2026.  The Boards of Education and Youth did 
not meet.  
 
3rd Vice President:  Absent – no report. 



Board of Directors cont. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Board of Stewardship Recommendation:  The Board of Stewardship determined they had skipped over a recommendation 
for Mission Giving for the 3rd quarter of 2024.  They made the following recommendation for distribution of the $5500.00 avail-
able: 

$1,500.00 Martin Luther Academy 
$1,000.00     House of Hope KC  
$1,000.00     Vet Buddies - cares for veteran owned service animals when veterans are hospitalized, and their ani-
mals must be left 
$  750.00       The Deeper Window 
$  750.00        Sparrow Clinic 
$  500.00       Leavenworth Humane Society 

 A motion was made and seconded (Fluevog/Romig) to approve the recommendation of the Bd of Stewardship for the 3rd 
quarter 2024 mission giving as presented.  The motion passed 3-0. 

 
Upcoming Events:  Lenten services continue each Wednesday evening.  The Spring outdoor clean up will be Saturday, 
March 29.  In the event of inclement weather it will be held Saturday, April 5.  The next Faith*Feast*Fellowship will be held 
Sunday, March 30.  There will be no Sunday School or Bible Class and one worship service at 10:45 followed by a potluck 
meal and presentation by Elaine Belardo of The Deeper Window Association.  Easter Sunday is April 20.  Worship services 
will be at 8:00, 9:30 and 11:00.  The next food drive for Trinity House will be Saturday April 26 at Dillons.                            
 
There being no other business, Mr. Romig closed the meeting with prayer. 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Laura Gray 
Secretary 



Trinity Leadership Directory 
If you would like more information about any of the ministries listed below

please contact the person listed. If you are not sure who to contact, please contact the church office  
at 682-7474, or by  e-mail:  officetlc@tlcleavenworth.org . The church website is www.tlcleavenworth.org 

Church Staff 
Senior Pastor:  
Rev. Dr. Damian Snyder  (240-1436) 
tlcsp@inbox.com 
Associate Pastor:  
Rev. Nathan Nelson  (314-604-0236) 
pastornathannelson@gmail.com 
Secretary/Business:  
Sheri Genail  (682-7474)  
officetlc@tlcleavenworth.org 
Director of Bell/Children’s Choir: 
Sharon Fluevog (683-8338) 
sdfluevog@gmail.com 
Director of Trinity Choir/Organist:  
Gina Garner (775-0704) 
gjg1978@icloud.com 
Music Administrator:  
Marsha Denney (306-3224) 
marsha1305@att.net 
Custodian/Maintenance:  
Wes Stillian (683-0337) 
wesnhelen@msn.com 

 
Church Officers 

President:  
Mark Denney  (683-9616) 
mark@jfdenney.com 
1st VP:  
Ron Romig (683-0190) 
ronaldromig@gmail.com 
2nd VP:  
Jeff Thorne (488-8517) 
jthorne23@gmail.com 
3rd VP:  
Jean Fluevog (683-8389) 
jefluevog@gmail.com 
Secretary:  
Laura Gray  (683-1438) 
llgray2314@gmail.com 
 
THIS INFORMATION IS  
CORRECT AS OF THE  
DATE IT IS PRINTED. 
December 2024 

Elder Communities 
Saturday 5:30 PM 

Doug Wickland  (302-6058) 
Sunday 8:00 AM 

Ron Romig   (682-9086) 
Tom Sedlock   (651-7720) 
Mark Denney  (683-9616) 
Tom Johnson  (758-4006) 
Scott Schimke   (240-4620) 

Sunday 9:30 AM 
Jeff Thorne  (488-8517) 
Tom Adams  (306-2943) 
Aaron Adams  (680-7990) 

Sunday 10:45 AM 
Dave Goebel   (306-3440) 
Sean Wittmeier           (850-218-6460) 
Jean Fluevog  (683-8389) 
Charlie Haase 
 

Elders Emeriti 
Larry Dedeke  Ron Garner 
Andy Shoffner  John Lange 
  

 Ministries  
Book Club:  
Sharon Riedel   (651-4288) 
Church Library:  
Priscilla LoPresti   (682-7879) 
Cradle Roll:  
Priscilla LoPresti  (682-7879) 
Prayer Shawl:  
Lou McLeod   (683-2560) 
Sunday School Superintendent:  
Tiffany Battle           (785-850-1294) 
Sunday School Music Director:  
Abbi Taves  (unlisted) 
Webpage:  
John Gray   (727-1146) 
Wedding Coordinator: 
Marilyn Parsons  (651-7996) 
American Heritage Girls: 
Richard Barrette  (727-2160) 

Area codes are (913) unless listed. 

Board Chairpersons   
Education:  
Kathy Blouch (816-728-6873) 
blouchkath@yahoo.com 
Elders:  
Dave Goebel (306-3440) 
davegoebel7519@gmail.com 
Outreach:  
Sean Wittmeier (850-218-6460) 
sean.a.wittmeier@gmail.com 
Fellowship:  
Jeanie Hazels  (683-5840) 
djhazels@sbcglobal.net 
Properties:  
Aaron Adams (680-7990) 
atacattleco@gmail.com 
Social Concerns:  
Judy Wickland (302-6142) 
gmomcat@gmail.com 
Barb Alonzi  (306-2192) 
barbalonzi@yahoo.com 
Stewardship:  
Rod Low (683-4899) 
roddlow@yahoo.com 
Worship:  
Regina Bruner (417-379-1365) 
bruners105@gmail.com 
Youth:  
Becky Denney (705-0019) 
rdenn7_8@yahoo.com 
Dawn Gnuthake (360-441-4473) 
sunedawne@aol.com 
 

Service Organizations 
Altar Guild:  
Kathleen Adams (306-2942) 
LWML:  
Kathy Rush   (980-5176) 
Trinity House: (682-7474) 
906 Marion Street  
Hours: Tues, Wed, Thurs   
10:00 am to 1:00 pm 
 
 



Serving in Worship 
Serving in Worship May 3 & 4 

Confirmation 
May 10 & 11 
Mothers Day 

May 
17 & 18 

May 24 & 25 
Memorial Weekend 

CANTORS 8:00 am Ron Romig 
10:45 am Sharon Fluevog 

8:00 am Ron Romig 
10:45 am Sharon Fluevog 

8:00 am Ron Romig 
10:45 am Sharon Fluevog 

8:00 am Ron Romig 
10:45 am Sharon Fluevog 

GREETERS 8:00 am Kathy Rush 
9:30 am Wes and Helen 
Stillian 
10:45 am Jean and Sharon  
Fluevog 

8:00 am Bob Summers 
9:30 am Wayne and Pat 
Hickson 
10:45 am Jerry and   
Norma Henshaw 

8:00 am Aaron Adams 
9:30 am LeAnn Mendoza  
 
11:00 am Derrick and Anna 
Robinette 

8:00 am Bob Summers 
9:30 am Kathy Rush 
 
10:45 am TBD 

LAY  READERS 8:00 am Kathy Rush 
9:30 am Jeff Thorne 
10:45 am Derrick Robinette 

8:00 am Cathy Summers 
9:30 am Monica Springer 
10:45 am Laura Gray 

8:00 am Doug Roth 
9:30 am Kris Meinert 
10:45 am Lori Haase  

8:00 am Mark Denney 
9:30 am Wayne Hickson 
10:45 am John Perkowski 

ALTAR GUILD 5:30 pm Anita Scarborough 
8:00 am Cathy Summers 
Reset Kathy Blouch 
9:30 am Kathy Blouch 
Cleanup Marilyn Rielle 

9:30 am Sue Wolfe 
10:45 am Sharon Fluevog 
Cleanup Laura Gray 

5:30 pm Anita Scarborough 
8:00 am Ron Romig 
Cleanup Kathleen Adams 

9:30 am Kathy Rush 
10:45 am Susie Schwinn 
Cleanup Marilyn Parsons 

E 
L 
D 
E 
R 
S 

 
5:30 pm Doug Wickland 
8:00 am Tom Sedlock, Ron Romig, Mark Denney, Tom Johnson, Scott Schimke 
9:30 am Jeff Thorne, Tom Adams, Aaron Adams 
10:45 am Dave Goebel, Sean Wittmeier, Jean Fluevog, Charlie Haase 

U 
S 
H 
E 
R 
S 

 
8:00 am Bob Summers, TJ Johnson 
9:30 am Barry and Lou McLeod 
10:45 am Jean Fluevog, Charlie Haase 



Birthdays/Anniversaries 
May 

    1 
James Pantle 

Christie  
Brownlee 

2 3 
Tiffany Battle 
Randy Blouch 
Lewis Genail 
Jean Romig 

Bob Summers 

4 
Jack Hammell 

John Gray 
Ada Barrette 

5 
Sharon Dedeke 

Ava Fluevog 

6 
Denise Reeb 
Amy Waitley 

7 
Cathy Summers 

Kamden  
Hitchcock 

8 
Julie Denney-

Taylor 

9 10 
Thomas and Jackie 

Sedlock (50) 
Krista Jaksich-
Baker and Beau 

Baker (7) 
Astrid Jaksich-

Baker 

11 12 13 
Chuck Staples 
Don Mitchell 

14 
James Snider 

Mark Miller 
Kaley Stephens 

Anna Laincz 

15 
Christopher and 

Randi Collins 
(10) 

Charlotte 
Klinkenberg 

Jake Schwinn 
Nora Kass 

16 
Emilee Mitchell 

Stephanie  
Mitchell 

17 
Brian and Rebecca 

Kobler (39) 

18 19 
Ashley Pettis 
Emily Pettis 

Everett  
Donaldson 

20 
John and Marie 

Davito (30) 

21 
Norma Kole 

Madelyn Bachtel 

22 
Jacob Thomas 

Olivia  
Davenport 

23 
Tom and  

Deborah Phillips 
(55) 

Jeanie Hazels 
Shirley Colston 

24 

25 
Sherry Kirkland 

26 27 
Katie Hammell 
Cash Collins 

28 
Kathy Blouch 

29 
Mark and 
Shawna  

Davoren (21) 

30 
Rose and Garry 

Mayes (45) 
Diane Owens 

31 
Kent and Brandy 

Hamilton (28) 
Barbara Nixon 
Melissa Kiehl 
Vicky Kiehl 

Mark Denney 
Alexis Johnson 



Facebook Page 

Dillons Rewards 

Trinity now has a Facebook page!  Search “Trinity Lutheran Church – Leavenworth KS” and hit that Follow Button.  We will 
be posting pictures of all the great things that are happening within our Congregation as well as keeping you informed and up 
to date on upcoming events.  If you have content that you would like to have posted to the page, please reach out to Mark 
Denney 913-683-9616.    

LWML 

Trinity is participating in the Dillons Food Stores Community Rewards Program.  We earn money every time that you 
use your Rewards Card when shopping.  You will need to enroll your card at www.dillons.com. Once logged into your ac-
count, search for Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church (Leavenworth) either by name or by our account number (MH546) and 
then click Enroll. New users will need to create an account which requires some basic information, a valid email address and 
a rewards card. REMEMBER, purchases will not count for Trinity until after you have registered your rewards card. Partici-
pants must swipe their registered Dillons Food Stores rewards card or use the phone number that is related to their registered 
Dillons Food Stores rewards card when shopping for the  purchase to count.  We are thankful to Dillons for this opportunity!   

LWML Hope Circle—Serve the Lord with Gladness (Psalm 100:2) 
 
LWML Hope Circle meets the 2nd Monday of each month at 7:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. All ladies in the congregation are 
welcome to attend each month, and we would really love to have anyone interested in LWML join us. We have an opening 
devotion, collect for our Mite offerings, have a short business meeting and study God’s word in a Bible study. We also have 
refreshments each month and enjoy great fellowship with each other.   
 
Our next meeting is Monday, May 12. Marilyn Rielle will be our hostess, Kathy Rush will give the opening devotion and 
Priscilla LoPresti will  lead our Bible study. Please join us for an enjoyable evening. 
 
This year our LWML service project will be a Diaper and Wipes drive for the local Sparrow Women’s Clinic. In past years we 
have done a collection of school kits for Orphan Grain Train. Sparrow Women’s clinic is located in Lansing, KS, and furnishes 
support for pregnant women including free pregnancy tests, free ultrasounds and other support. They support their clients 
with care, compassion and resources. They do not offer abortion services or referrals. This drive will begin on June 1. We will 
put a tub in the narthex for this collection. Larger diaper sizes and pullups are always needed so 2T thru 5T would also be 
very welcome!  Thank you for all your support in our mission projects. 



    1 
3:00 PM Bd of  
Fellowship (ER) 
6:30 PM AHG (ER) 
7:00 PM Trinity Choir 
(L) 
 

2 
4:00 PM AHG 
(FH) 
5:00 PM  
Confirmation 
(ER) (K) 

3 
10:00 to 1:00 pm 
Trinity House is 
OPEN 
5:30 PM Worship H/
C (S) 

4                     8:00 HC 
8:00 AM Traditional (S) 
9:30 AM Praise  
Confirmation 
9:30 AM SS/Bible Study  
10:45 AM Traditional (S) 
 

5 
9:30 AM Blood 
Drive (FH) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
 
 
 

6 
9:45 AM  
Women’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM Campus 
Coor Committee 
(ER) 
 

7 
10:00 AM Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
 
 
 

8 
6:30 PM AHG (FH) 
7:00 PM Trinity Choir 
(L) 
 
 

9 
9:30 - 7:00 
Quilting (ER)  
 
 
 
 

10 
9:30 - 4:00 Quilting 
(ER) 
5:30 PM Worship  
(S) 
 
 

11                 9:30 & 10:45 
8:00 AM Traditional (S) 
9:30 AM Praise  
9:30 AM SS/Bible Study  
10:45 AM Traditional (S) 
 
Mother’s Day 

12 
7:00 PM LWML / 
Hope Circle (FH) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
 

13 
9:45 AM  
Women’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Worship (FH) 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Outreach (FHS) 
 
 

14 
10:00 AM Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
 
 

15 
6:30 PM AHG (FH) 
7:00 PM Trinity Choir 
(L) 
6:30 PM Bd of  
Education (ER) 
 

16 
 

17 
5:30 PM Worship 
HC (S) 
 

18                      8:00 HC 
8:00 AM Traditional (S) 
9:30 AM Praise  
9:30 AM SS/Bible Study  
10:45 AM Traditional (S) 
11:45 AM Voters Meeting 
and Meal 
 

19 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Stewardship (FH) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 

20 
9:45 AM  
Women’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Social 
Concerns (FH) 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Elders (ER) 
 
 

21 
10:00 AM Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
 
 

22     
9:30 - 7:00 Quilting 
(ER) 
4:00 PM AHG (FH) 
7:00 PM Trinity Choir 
(L) 

23 
9:30 - 7:00 
Quilting (ER) 
 
 

24 
5:30 PM Worship 
(S) 

25                9:30 & 10:45 
8:00 AM Traditional (S) 
9:30 AM Praise  
9:30 AM SS/Bible Study  
10:45 AM Traditional (S) 

26 
OFFICE CLOSED 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Properties (OC) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
 

27 
9:45 AM  
Women’s Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM Bd of 
Directors (ER) 
 
 

28 
10:00 AM Bible 
Study (ER) 
7:00 PM  
Pastor’s Bible 
Study (ER) 

29 
7:00 PM Trinity Choir 
(L) 

30 31 
6:30 PM Book Club 
(Kay Ewert’s Home) 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

MAY 



My name is Alexis Johnson, following my graduation from 
Tonganoxie High School, I plan to attend Kansas State Uni-
versity. After pursuing a degree in Animal Science, I hope to 
enter the veterinary program. Upon graduating, I would like to 
work as a large animal vet.  

Alexis Johnson 

Sean will graduate from the University of Kansas (KU) on 18 
May with a Bachelor of Science in Engineering (BSE). On 8 
March, Sean proposed to Ms. Reagan Henry, a medical stu-
dent at KU School of Medicine, and on 15 May they will be 
married. Following their wedding and Sean’s graduation, they 
will travel to New Zealand for a two-week “breather” from 
school and work. In June, Sean will transition from an intern-
ship and become a full-time systems engineer at Garmin Cor-
poration in Olathe, KS. 

Sean Hammell 



Sadey Meyer will be graduating from Lansing High School and con-
tinuing classes at Highland Tech this fall to complete her certifica-
tion in welding. (She has been attending all year so she is 1/2 
through the program). She is also interested in psychology but 
is still deciding if she wants to continue her education at Highland to 
study psychology. As for now, her plan is for welding, and she plans 
to go to work after obtaining her certification and eventually make 
her way up to a pipeline welder as a union welder.  

Sadey Meyer 

Andrew Schmidling 

Andrew Schmidling is graduating from Basehor-Linwood High 
School. He plans to attend the University of Kansas and major in 
Electrical Engineering.  
 
 

Alexis Wittmeier 
Alexis Wittmeier is going to attend the Savannah College of Art and 
Design in Atlanta Georgia this fall. 



Our May book is The Hotel Nantucket by Elin Hilderbrand. Fresh off a breakup with a longtime boyfriend, Lizbet is des-
perately seeking a second act. When she’s named the new general manager of the Hotel Nantucket, a once Gilded Age 
gem turned abandoned eyesore, she hopes that her expertise and charisma can win the favor of their billionaire owner, 
Xavier Darling. And while the Hotel Nantucket appears to be a blissful paradise, complete with a celebrity chef-run restau-
rant and an idyllic wellness center, there’s a lot of drama behind closed doors. The staff and guests have complicated 
pasts, and the hotel can’t seem to overcome the bad reputation it earned when a tragic fire killed nineteen-year-old cham-
bermaid Grace Hadley. With Grace gleefully haunting the halls, a staff harboring all kinds of secrets, and Lizbet’s own ro-
mantic uncertainty, is the Hotel Nantucket destined for success or doom? On Saturday May 31 at 6:30 pm, we’ll meet at 
the home of Kay Ewert, 18878 Mt Olivet Rd, Leavenworth. Kay will also be our hostess and discussion leader. We’d love 
to have you join us! 
 

Trinity Book Club 

Music Ministry 

Trinity is blessed to have members who have generously shared their time and talents to support worship through choral, 
handbell, and instrumental music since early September. They have been incredibly busy. Thank you, Senior Choir and 
Praise Team, for your unwavering commitment. You dedicated your time, prayed fervently for one another, and modeled 
Christian fellowship throughout the weeks and months. You were willing to prepare new and challenging music, revisit be-
loved favorites from our choral library, and lead the congregation through hymns that were new to most. It is remarkable 
how much talent and dedication you have brought to the music ministry, using your voices and complementing choral mu-
sic with instrumental and percussion accompaniments. Special thanks go to instrumentalists Regina Bruner, Karen Miller, 
Chad Miller, Kortney and Cole Spickler, and all the members of the Trinity Handbell Choir and their amazingly talented 
director, Sharon Fluevog. Your contributions added a touch of extra sparkle to Pastor Nathan’s ordination service, Christ-
mas and Easter services, and numerous other worship services throughout the year. Lastly, deepest gratitude goes to 
Trinity’s Sunday School teachers, the mothers of Trinity’s youngest vocalists, and our Sunday School music teacher, Abby 
Taves. Abby has not only imparted musical knowledge to our young learners, but she has taught them cherished songs 
about Jesus learned by parents, grandparents, aunts, and uncles in Sunday School or Vacation Bible School. What amaz-
ingly heartwarming memories Abby and the children evoked during their Christmas presentation, and they also learned 
anthems and joined the adult choir in song, most recently on Palm Sunday. Trinity’s music ministry volunteers, you remind 
us of all the incredible blessings our Lord has given us when we experience his gospel message through voices and in-
struments of praise each Sunday. With sincere appreciation and Christian love, Gina Garner  



Bundles of Joy 

Member Spotlight 

Hi,  
I'm Priscilla LoPresti, a born and bred Lutheran from a small town in central Kansas.  I graduated from Bethany College in 
Lindsborg, KS. and received my master's degree from Emporia State University without ever setting foot on the campus. I 
taught fourth grade in the Lansing School District for 32 years and then subbed for 16 years for a total of 50 years as an 
educator, ending when Covid arrived. 
 
At Trinity Lutheran Church, I manage the Cradle Roll, I am the secretary of LWML and the church librarian (with some help). 
Additionally, I enjoy assisting with Bible school, volunteering at the Trinity House and baking desserts for St. Paul's Lutheran 
Church Community Meal Program. 
My favorite… 

past times: playing board games, reading, doing crossword puzzles, traveling and shopping. 
hymn: “I Know That My Redeemer Lives.” 
Bible verse: 23rd Psalm. 
season: all but winter. 
food: Italian or Mexican. 

Bundles of Joy   Trinity is blessed to welcome another Bundle of Joy to 
our Trinity family!  Kinsley Ann Spickler was born on March 31, 2025 to 
Cole and Kortney Spickler and big sister Kolbi.  Please stop by the Bun-
dles of Joy prayer table in the narthex to write a note or prayer for Kinsley 
and her family.  You can see her sweet picture on the posters hung around 
the building.  Welcome, Kinsley, we look forward to watching you discover 
God’s plans for you. 
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Reminder 
Sign up for Flocknote.  It is our official means of 
communication!  Text “Luther” to 84576 or go to 
Trinity’s website to join our parish-wide communi-
cation system called Flocknote. 
 

Contact Us 
2101 10th Ave. 
Leavenworth, KS 66048 
(913) 682-7474 
 
officetlc@tlcleavenworth.org 
 
www.tlcleavenworth.org 
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